SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL
Please note these minutes are draft until approved by the Council as a correct record
MINUTES OF THE MONTHLY MEETING OF SPILSBY TOWN COUNCIL HELD ON THURSDAY 22ND MARCH 2012 AT 7.00P.M. IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, FRANKLIN HALL, HALTON ROAD, SPILSBY

PRESENT: - COUNCILLORS M.LENTON (CHAIRMAN), T.BEAUMONT,  P.GRANT, J.PEARS, P.ODLING, A.VENABLES, A.CADMAN, G.IREMONGER, G.RYMER 
1) CHAIRMAN’S REMARKS

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked those Councillors who had again given up their time to work on a set of Financial Regulations for the Council. These are now in draft form ready for the next meeting of the Finance Committee. The Chairman also thanked those Councillors who had made themselves available to look at the CCTV monitoring and Councillor Rymer and Mrs Grant for serving the refreshments at the Area Committee meeting earlier in the week. 
2) APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND REASONS GIVEN

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors T.Bailey and W.Baugh.
3) DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE 2000 LOCAL GOVERNMENT ACT 

Councillor Lenton declared a personal interest in agenda item 9d, as the recipient of the cheque services his alarm system. Councillors Pears and Grant declared personal interests in the planning application by Chandlers Farm Equipment Ltd as they both use this firm. 
4) MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 23RD FEBRUARY 2012
The notes of the meeting held on 23rd February 2012 were approved as the minutes and signed by the Chairman.
5) CLERK’S REPORT AND MATTERS OUTSTANDING
Highway sign

The Clerk reported she had been unable to identify the sign near the pedestrian crossing which needed removing. Councillor Pears agreed to clarify this with the Clerk.

Spinney Steps

These have been repaired by the Council’s grass contractor and all agreed they looked very nice. Councillor Odling remarked that the cemetery was also looking at its best and that Mr.Heyes should be congratulated for his hard work. Councillors were all in agreement with this and a letter is to be sent.
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Grit Bin in centre car park

Although permission has been obtained to move the grit bin within the curtilidge of the centre car park, on further investigation it appears there is nowhere else for it to stand.
6) EMERGENCY SERVICES

The new Community Beat Manager, Paula Young, introduced herself to members of the Council. 
7) E.L.D.C./COUNTY COUNCIL MATTERS
County Councillor Swanson handed out copies of the March edition of the Leader’s Brief, the new household waste recycling centre opening times and a map showing the route of the Olympic Torch in East Lindsey. Councillors noted Councillor Swanson was still pursuing the outstanding works to the bus shelter with Highways. Councillors noted Councillor Swanson was no longer Independent but a representative of the Conservative Party.
Councillor Williams said he had been delighted to support Totschool in recent weeks by giving them a donation from his District Councillors’ Community Initiative Monies towards the cost of planning permission required for their premises. The Clerk requested a new list of Officer extension numbers at E.L.D.C. as these have recently changed. 
8) CORRESPONDENCE
The Clerk read out a letter from the Franklin Hall Committee thanking the Town Council for their generous donation towards the cost of the replacement windows for the Franklin Hall.
9) PAYMENT OF ACCOUNTS

It was proposed, seconded and agreed to approve the following accounts for payment:-
a. Welton Garden Services - £724.80 (contractor’s costs for March and relaying slabs in Spinney)
b. S.D.Marshall (salary for March)
c. HW - £24.00 (payroll)
d. Tony Lawie Electrical Ltd - £29.40 (CCTV maintenance)
e. Spilsby Show Ltd - £25.00 (indoor Show stand)
f. CK Ink Direct Ltd - £43.08 (cartridge)
g. Viking - £97.14 (stationery)
h. BT - £193.75 (quarterly telephone and broadband)

10)PLANNING CONSENTS/REFUSALS
None.
11)PLANNING APPLICATIONS                                                                                               It was proposed, seconded and agreed to support the following planning applications:-

a. British Telecom - alterations to existing building, Telephone Exchange, Eresby Avenue, Spilsby
b. Mr.G.Storey - extension to existing workshop, Chandlers Farm Equipment Ltd,
Boston 
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Road, Spilsby  

An update on the Triton Knoll Off Shore Wind Farm had been received.

The Clerk handed out an updated list of material and non-material planning considerations. 
A letter in response to the Town Council’s objections to having to receive planning applications electronically was read out by the Clerk.  It now appears all Town and Parish Councils who have not signed up will be given until 1st September to provide themselves with the relevant equipment to be able to view planning consultations in such a way. The Town Council agreed they were still strongly opposed to this and Councillor Pears was asked to draft a suitable reply.
12)BEST KEPT TOWN COMPETITION 2012
It was agreed to enter this again and suggestions were made as to how it could be linked in with the Diamond Jubilee theme. 

13)WELCOME TO SPILSBY SIGNS
Councillor Lenton explained he had approached both Tongs and Highways for a quote to remove and replace the four existing Welcome to Spilsby signs. Highways have quoted £3000 (to include galvanised legs) and Tongs have quoted £1700 plus £485 for installation (to include stainless steel legs). Councillor Pears asked if the image of Sir John Franklin could be replicated from the original signs as the image on the proof was of a younger Franklin. Following a brief discussion, it was proposed, seconded and agreed to accept Tongs quote and to instruct them to make the signs.

14)DIAMOND JUBILEE CELEBRATIONS
Councillors noted good progress was continuing to be made with preparations for the Diamond Jubilee weekend. The mugs have arrived and there will be some for sale.
15)VACANCY FOR A TOWN COUNCILLOR

The Clerk explained the process by which a new Councillor would be appointed. It was agreed, if there is no request for an election, that applicants would be invited to write in to the Clerk and selected for interview. The vacancy for a co-opted Councillor will be advertised for 28 days.  
16)DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Town Council will be held on Thursday 26th April 2012 at 7.00p.m. in the Franklin Hall, Halton Road, Spilsby.

17)ANY URGENT BUSINESS FOR DISCUSSION BY LEAVE OF THE CHAIRMAN OR ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA
Councillor Odling remarked on the number of cigarette butts he had seen lying on the 
ground and whether the Council should ask for the street sweeper to visit the Town. He 
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also raised concern about the hazard of traffic turning in and out of the former Jacksons premises. It was agreed a meeting with the operator of the Robin Hood Car Park might be a good idea. 
Councillor Beaumont asked the Clerk to chase up the replacement bollards for Ashby Road and to enquire about the hedge cutting along this stretch of road.
Councillor Rymer said she had received a request from the Patients Participation Group at the Surgery for a dog bin. It is felt this is needed as dog mess is constantly being walked in by patients attending the surgery. Whilst Councillors agreed this was unacceptable, it was felt a further dog bin would not resolve the problem. It was generally agreed some dog owners needed to be better educated and with this in mind Councillor Pears suggested the dog trainer from Partney be invited to discuss the matter.

Members of the public have asked for a dual purpose bin to be sited along Boston Road between the cemetery and the A16 junction. The Clerk was asked to request such a bin.

As there was no other business the meeting closed at 8.30p.m.  
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